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Next week is Spring Break – I hope you have a restful break in this world of confusion and stress!

It is not too early to be thinking of nominations for the 2020-2021 Vice Chair.  Please think of peers that you see leadership potential and ask them if you can nominate them.  If you prefer, give me their name and I would be happy to talk with them. 


Coronavirus Virus 
Executive committee has been meeting and discussing ways to implement the Governors’ and Chancellors plan to put all GBC classes on-line.   As I write this, I am unsure as to how we will be meeting for the Faculty Senate meeting.  One thing we do know is the events of the past few days are wreaking havoc on our economy, which in turn hurts our budget going forward!  

As we are moving classes to an online format please remember your peers!  I kind word of encouragement would be very helpful because many are being thrown into the WebCampus environment where they have never taught.  

Also remember your students, some may have signed up for a live class because the subject matter would be hard for them.  This move to online may give them additional stress!  A word of encouragement and a willingness to meet via a phone call can help allay fears that may be bigger in their mind versus reality of the coursework.  

Finally, think about how you are responding to students, many times they are looking to you for guidance regarding the coronavirus events that are disrupting everyone’s life.   We know that many other colleges are going to an online formant. GBC will face increased competition in the future!  If you do not know the answer, contact someone in the area of concern and they will help you get the answer to the student. 

Leadership Council
Leadership Council meet on February 20, 2020.  Several items were of note to Faculty.
The Career Fair was a success with several of our students receiving job offers at the event. 
An item of concern and a suggested resolution were on policies that came to leadership council that had not been reviewed by Faculty Senate.  I asked that the items be tabled, however it was brought up that they were needed to be updated for the accreditation visit.   They will be submitted to the Faculty for review in the March meeting.  
My recommended resolution is that ALL GBC Policies are reviewed and, if needed revised, in the 2020-2021 academic year.  Many of the GBC policies are dated in the 2007-2011 range.  This will be after accreditation, and we will be working on our new strategic plan. This will be an ideal time to complete this task.  A discussion ensued on how this will be done, my recommendation is that we have many college-wide task force committees that work on policies that pertain to their area of the college. 

Board of Regents Meeting March 5-6, 2020 (College of Southern Nevada) 
The Performance Based Pay Committee’s recommendation of a 1% pool was discussed and voted on.  The following items were discussed in the meeting.  
1) Faculty salaries have not ben given a raise in many of the last 12 years. COLA is not a raise. The numbers we provided were not questioned, it proves that faculty do not make $130,000 per year as many believe. 
2) WISHE data shows that the Nevada Legislature funds the NSHE at a rate above the national average.  Student fees at NSHE institutions are lower than the national average.  Students do not want increased fees and tuition unless they receive something of value, such as more support or lower-class sizes. 
3) System Administration lack the ability to provide raises, due to restrictions on past state funds to provide raises to the faculty. 
4) At the Chancellors budget hearings in October, Faculty Salary issues were brought up at all institutions. 
5) The motion was approved unanimously, the only concern was how are the colleges going to pay for this considering so many unfunded mandates to the colleges. 
What is not discussed or mentioned in the agenda item is the plan going forward with Salary Compression.  The Gallagher Study was presented at the December Board meeting for the second reading and approved. This will require a faculty salary study every four years, no provision in the code states what will happen if the salaries are found to be needing adjusted.  
The legislature’s funding formula must be revised for this to be meaningful. During all the college’s capital expenditures budget presentations the funding formula was frequently brought up as an issue. I hope this is acted upon by the Board of Regents and staff at the next Legislative session.
Chancellor Search
The finalist for the Chancellors will be held April 8-9, 2020.  They will have forums for faculty in the north and the south. GBC will be able to attend via interactive video. Please be looking for details closer to the event. If you attend the forums, please send me an email with your thoughts on the candidates. Remember I only serve on the advisory task force with about 40 other individuals. 
The Chancellor said at the March Regents Meeting that they do feel that they will be able to phone interview 10 very qualified candidates to select the finalist for the campus interviews. They anticipate the announcement of the new chancellor will be in the afternoon of April 10, 2020.  



